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DATE: January 10,2008 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

pJL 
Ann Cole, Commission Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk 

Paula J. Isler, Research Assistant, Division of Competitive Markets & Enforceme 

Docket No. 070667-TI - Acknowledgment of cancellation of IXC Registration No. 
TI1 74 bv Connect America Communications. Inc.. effective December 3 1. 2007. 

On January 9, 2008, staff received a letter dated January 8, 2008, from Connect America 
Communications, Inc.'s consultant, Ms. Connie Wightman of Technologies Management, Inc., 
advising the company's 2007 Regulatory Assessment Fee would amve  at the Commission on 
January 10, 2008. Please document the letter in Case Management System in Docket No. 
070667-TI. Thanks. 

Attachment 



2600 Maitland Center Pkwy. 

Suite 300 

Maitland, FL 32751 

PO Drawer 200 
Winter Park FL 
32790-0200 
Tel: 407-740-8575 

Fax: 407-740-061 3 

www.tminc.com 

January 8,2008 
Via Overnight Delivery 

Ms. Beth Salak, Director 
Division of Competitive and Enforcenicnt 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

ATTN: Paula Isler 

RE: Connect America Communications, Inc. - Cancellation of Certificate of Public 
Convenience and Necessity to Provide Interexchange Telecommunications Services 
and Withdrawal of Tariff 
Docket No. 070667-TI 

Dear Ms. Salak: 

This letter serves to inform the Commission that the Connect America Communications, Inc.'s 
FL Interexchange Company Regulatory Assessment Fee Retum for 2007 will arrive at the 
PSC on Thursday, January 10,2008. The Company requests final withdrawal of its authority. 
The Company will have no traffic in 2008, and will not file a retum for 2008. 

Therefore, Connect America Communications, Inc. is respectfully requesting cancellation of 
its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to provide interexchange 
telecommunications services within the State of Florida, and withdrawal of its FL PSC Tariff 
No. 1 effective at once. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this filing by date-stamping the extra copy of this cover letter 
and returning it to me in the self-addressed, stamped envelope provided for that purpose. 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing may be directed to my attention at (407) 
740-3002 or via email to cwialitmatiO,tiiiinc.com. Thank you for your assistance. 

CWkS 

cc: 
file: Connect America - FL 
tms: FLx0702a 

Anton Bily - Connect America 


